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“The Heart of the 
Cherry Country” 

 
District 9810 

“40 Years of Giving” and still getting stronger 
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RI International President  23/24 - Gordon R McInally 

District Governor 9810 - Ian Ballantine 

Governor’s Assistant – Shia Smart 

President    Alan Henderson 

President Elect & Club Service  TBA 

Vice President    Paul Martin Warwick Bisley 

Secretary    Ben Valance 

Treasurer    Ray Barrett 
Sergeant    Les Sharp 

Membership   Alan Henderson Paul Martin Warwick Bisley 

Program    Gavan McIntyre Brian Hodgson 

Foundation    Brian Hodgson 

On to Conference  Paul Martin Warwick Bisley 

Attendance    David Gamble 

Youth Protection   Ben Vallence 

Club Bulletin   Peter Manders 

Photography   Garry Byrne 

Fellowship    Cliff Riseborough Max Mc William 

Facebook    Ben Vallence 

Historian    Cliff Riseborough 

Club Webpage   Brian Hodgson 

  

LIFE MEMBERS - ALAN SHARP 

                                PETER MANDERS. 
                                    

Commi�ee Members. 

Community: Heinz Budweg (Chair) David Gamble, Peter Manders, Garry Byrne 

,Les Sharp, Warwick Bisley, John Hasan, Tony Knox, Alan Henderson. 
 

International: Paul Martin (Chair) Max Mc William Marc Bartsch Cliff Riseborough 

   Alan Henderson. 
 

Vocation: Brian Hodgson (Chair) Rob Bayliss Anita Wood. 
 

Youth:: Bryce Edwards (Chair) Peter Johnson, Gavan McIntyre, Pat Cullen, Miles Rayner, 
Ray Barrett, Ben Vallence. 
 

Car Show: Pat Cullen (Chair) Cliff Riseborough, Ray Barrett, Tony Knox,                
Marc Bartsch, Rob Bayliss, Peter Johnson. 
 

Bar – Car Show: Gavan McIntyre, Alan Henderson, Ben Vallence. 

Aus. Day Fun Day: Gavan McIntyre 
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DUTY ROSTER This Week 

 
 
 

Chair: 
 
 
 
 

 

HUB UNAVAILABLE 

So 

Having a social night 
At “The Chinaman” 

 

6pm for 6.30pm 

 
 

 

       

  

  BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES                         
Birthdays 

                      Joan Rawson— 30th July                     
      Anniversaries 

                  There are none. 

ROTARY CLUB of WANDIN Inc. 

   
Vol. 41  No 4 26th July 2023 

 
   

“Forget about the failures of the past 
week. This week is an opportunity to do 

better. Look ahead. Be great.” 

Thought of the Week 
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From the President - 
 

Last week’s meeting we had the pleasure of having Bridget 
Vallence (Member for Evelyn) as our guest. It was great to hear 
about Bridget’s first 12 months in Parliament and how and when 
Bridget decided to enter the world of Politics. Bridget is very active 
within our community, willing to listen to everyone and is a very 
strong supporter of volunteer community groups such as Wandin 
Rotary. As Bridget is very busy I did mention that we would like her 
to return in 12 months. 
 
Thank you to Maria Budweg for the show of thanks and presenting 
of the Mug. 
Congratulations to Ben who arrived on time and held the umbrella. 
 
Remembrance Day was attended by around 60 people and well 
represented by our community, it is always good to see our local 
Primary School’s get involved and have Yarra Ranges Council 
Mayor Mr Tony Stevenson attend. Thank you to the Seville/Wandin 
Uniting Church for their help and to all Wandin Rotarians who 
helped on the day. 
 
Our next Board Meeting is this Wednesday 13

th
 November @ 

7.30pm CWA. 
 
Next week’s meeting our guest speaker will be Billy Williams Past 
High Commissioner to Ghana, all partners and guest are welcome 
please let Cliff know early. 
 
Don’t forget the November Car Show is fast approaching 
(Wednesday 20

th
 November). All signs are showing that this could 

be another big show and we need all Rotarians to be available. 
Short report this week. 

Once again have a great week.. 

Dennis 

 

 

Last week—Schools Speech Contesst  
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Message from President Alan. 
As you know Wandin Rotary held its inaugural Primary School 
Speech Competition organised by the Youth Committee at Wandin 
Yallock Primary. It was well supported by two students from Cold-
stream, Wandin North, Wandin Yallock, and Woori Yallock Prima-
ry Schools. 
Congratulations to Charlie from Wandin North Primary for winning 
the Speech Competition speaking on “Ways to Improve the World”.  
Second Place was Chelsea from Woori Yallock Primary School 
who spoke on “Gender Equality”.  Third place was Shayla from 
Woori Yallock Primary School who spoke on “Equality in Educa-
tion for Girls”. But congratulations must go to all the competitors 
for their preparation and participating in the competition on each of 
their topics. Thanks also goes to each of the Primary Schools for 
their encouragement and support of the competition and we look 
forward to the opportunity to hold the second Primary Speech Com-
petition.  
Thanks to PDG Shia Smart, our District Assistant Governor, and 
Marlene Sinclair from Toastmasters as our MCs for the night and 
our Rotary District Secretary, Judith Eadon, for their attendance. 
We were very fortunate to have Toastmaster Judges Judith Talanoa 
(Chief Judge), Judy Murphy and Sue Clarke. They ran the competi-
tion smoothly with lots of encouragement for the Speakers. Awe-
some! 
Big thanks on behalf of the Club to Peter Johnson and the Youth 
Committee for all the work in organising and running the Competi-
tion. A lot of communication back and forth to the schools and MCs 
to make sure the night ran smoothly. It was terrific that we had to 
continue to put out chairs, for the many supporters, before the event 
began. 
As you know Rob Bayliss (Mob. 0436525523) has taken on the role 

of Attendance Officer and he will need to know the numbers attend-

ing the ‘’The China Man” Restaurant as The Hub isn’t available 

Wednesday night. Partners most welcome. 

 

President Alan Henderson 2023 - 2024 
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Last week’s meeting we had the pleasure of having Bridget 
Vallence (Member for Evelyn) as our guest. It was great to hear 
about Bridget’s first 12 months in Parliament and how and when 
Bridget decided to enter the world of Politics. Bridget is very active 
within our community, willing to listen to everyone and is a very 
strong supporter of volunteer community groups such as Wandin 
Rotary. As Bridget is very busy I did mention that we would like her 
to return in 12 months. 
 
Thank you to Maria Budweg for the show of thanks and presenting 
of the Mug. 
Congratulations to Ben who arrived on time and held the umbrella. 
 
Remembrance Day was attended by around 60 people and well 
represented by our community, it is always good to see our local 
Primary School’s get involved and have Yarra Ranges Council 
Mayor Mr Tony Stevenson attend. Thank you to the Seville/Wandin 
Uniting Church for their help and to all Wandin Rotarians who 
helped on the day. 
 
Our next Board Meeting is this Wednesday 13

th
 November @ 

7.30pm CWA. 
 
Next week’s meeting our guest speaker will be Billy Williams Past 
High Commissioner to Ghana, all partners and guest are welcome 
please let Cliff know early. 
 
Don’t forget the November Car Show is fast approaching 
(Wednesday 20

th
 November). All signs are showing that this could 

be another big show and we need all Rotarians to be available. 
Short report this week. 
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Dennis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please support the Mt Evelyn IGA 

As Tony Ingpen at no cost to the RC 

Wandin donates all the food provided 

For our Australia Day Breakfasts &  

More 
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PROGRAM         2023 

 

26th July—Hub unavailable on this night. 
Meeting at China Man - partners Welcome. 
 

2nd August—DG’s Visit  - Partner’s Night 
 

9th August—Man behind the Badge—Rob Bayliss 

 

16th August—Luke Egginton. Lilydale police 

Luke will inform us about the importance of The Little 
Red Car.  
That is partly sponsored by Wandin Rotary Club.. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

If you are unable to be at the next  
meeting, please advise  

by NOON on the MONDAY  prior to the Meeting. 
 

Contact Rob Bayliss , phone, text 0436525523  

 
This Bulletin is published by the Rotary Club of Wandin Inc. 

  
Editor—Peter Manders - peter@warratinalavender.com.au 
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Our Club meets at  the The HUB 

Wandin Sports Oval, Wandin North 

Wednesday, 6.00 for 6.30 p.m. 
P.O. Box 89 Wandin 3139 

Melway Map 119 C12 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ROTARY CLUB OF WANDIN INC. 
Our club was chartered on 27-6-84. 

District Governor John Ellery 

Sponsor Club Lilydale 

D.G. Special Rep. Neil Webber 
Extension Chairman Bill Hester 
Charter President Alan Sharp 

Charter Secretary Bernie Wilder  
 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

"THE 4-WAY TEST” 

of things we think, say or do. 
Is it the TRUTH? 

Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR 

Australians all let us rejoice 

for we are one and free 

we’ve golden soil and wealth for toil, 
our home is girt by sea. 

Our land abounds in nature's gifts 

of beauty rich and rare, 
in history's page let every stage 

Advance Australia Fair. 
In joyful strains then let us sing 

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR." 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ROTARY GRACE: 

"For good food, good fellowship,  
the opportunity of service  

through Rotary, we give thanks. 


